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Minutes of the meeting held on January 3, 2017   
 
Borough Chief Joseph Speranza called the meeting to order at 7:30 pm, with 
a salute to the flag and a recital of the Pledge of Allegiance. A moment of 
silence was held for those recently lost. In attendance at this meeting 
were, Engine Company 1, Asst. Chief Christopher DI Bella, Tower Company 2 
Asst. Chief David Maher, Engine Company 3, Asst. Chief Joseph Longo, Engine 
Company 4, Asst. Chief Peter Van Der Velde, and Rescue Company 5, Asst. 
Chief Brian Warner      
 
MINUTES 
 
A motion was made by, Asst. Chief Warner, while a second was made by Asst. 
Chief Di Bella to accept the Minutes as read.  
 
The Departments bills were read as follows:  
 
BILLS:  
 
Fair Lawn DPW [T2 repairs]        $ 1,770.00 
Voucher/BJ's [T2 Halloween open house]      $ 41.46 
Voucher/Shortways [fire prevention week meals]     $ 478.45 
Voucher/Discount 2-way Radio [(5) radio batteries]    $ 310.89 
Voucher/USPS [ship E3 saw for repair]      $ 59.49 
Voucher/Cut Rate Batteries [radio batteries]     $ 230.00 
M-2 Response [(6) new gear sets]       $ 9,000.00 
Emergency Equipment & Sales [repairs to E3]     $ 1,500.00 
Continental Fire & Safety, Inc. [repairs to E3 nozzle]    $ 495.72 
Tanis Hardware [E1 batteries, 9V]       $ 23.99 
Firestore.com [misc. equipment for stock, E1, E3]     $ 3,023.01 
PCCC [telecommunications course/S. Butler]      $ 255.00 
Badge & Wallet [hat badges]       $ 290.00 
Bill Fox & Co. [Ex-Asst. Chief Badge(s)]      $ 418.00 
Grainger [replenish stock]        $ 500.00 
Hawthorne Auto Body [repairs to 5-0]      $ 1,500.00 
Eugene Stokowski [dept. training course]      $ 700.00 
AAA Emergency [bailout course & equipment (8) members]    $ 6,872.00 
Macaluso's [2017 installation dinner deposit]     $ 1,500.00 
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Downes Tree Service [continuous repairs @ training center]   $ 6,000.00 
AAA Emergency [helmet shields]       $ 1,000.00 
Nestor Bars [fire hook/E3]        $ 220.00 
Darley [5" hose washer/E3]        $ 1,549.90 
AP Certified [manhole hook/E3]       $ 78.00 
Penguin Management [6 mo. E-Dispatch 2017]     $ 828.00 
DC Electric [electrical installation/training center]    $ 400.00 
 
Motions were made by, Asst. Chief Warner and a second from Asst. Chief Di 
Bella, that the bills be approved and are to be submitted to the Borough 
Administrator for the final consideration of payment.  
 
Communications: 

• Letter from FF Walt Marston requesting to retire from the 
Department after 44 years of service. *Available socially.  

• Letter from FF William Redmon requesting to be placed back on 
active-duty from his LOA.  

• Letter Doctors note from Garden State Orthopedic Associates, PA 
notifying the Department that FF Mark Lundin is on light-duty 
effective December 5, 2016.  

• Letter from FF Dan DeRisi requesting to resign/retire from the 
department due to his recent purchase of a home out of the 
Borough.  

• Letter from FF Craig Geier requesting a military LOA effective 
February 1, 2017 as he is departing for the United States Air Force.  

• Letter from FF Keith Lettich requesting a 3-month personal LOA.  
 

Asst. Chief Di Bella: Make sure that the CFO is notified regarding FF Walt 
Marston to ensure he receives his retirement check.  
 
Motions were made by, Asst. Chief Maher and a second from Asst. Chief Di 
Bella, to accept all of the above communications.  
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Company Reports: 
 
Engine Company #1 
 
Asst. Chief DiBella reported for the month of December 2016, Company #1 
responded to: 16 box alarms, 4 still alarm(s), 0 radio alarm(s), 0 standby(s), 
and held one 0 drill(s), for a total of 20 alarms. In addition, held 0 
training(s).  
 
FF Malandrino and Kennedy remain out on medical LOA. FF Morgan is out 
on personal LOA. 
 
As a reminder, I am listing the equipment that Engine 1is still waiting for.  
- (2) lengths of green 1.75" hose for high-rise pack 
- Water can extinguisher 
- 6" pony length for front intake 
- (2) PFD's 
 
Also, I'd like to wish everyone a healthy and happy new year! 
 
With the above noted exceptions, all equipment and members are in good 
working order. 
 
Chief Speranza: Brendan Fischer, the information for this is being turned 
over to the detective's bureau for further investigation tomorrow.  
 
Tower Company #2 
 
Asst. Chief Maher for the month of December 2016, Company #2 responded 
to: 18 box alarms, 5 still alarm(s), 0 mutual aid response(s), 0 Chief’s call(s), 0 
radio alarms, 0 standby(s), and held 0 drill(s) for a total of 23 alarms in 
addition, held 0 training(s).  
 
The front axle seals are leaking again, need to make an appointment in Fair 
Lawn to repair. There is still some residual hydraulic fluid dripping off 
the truck chassis from the hydraulic repair made last month at 
Firefighter One.  
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Received a letter of retirement from FF Walter Marston. Thank you for 
your 44 years of service to the Hawthorne Fire Department and the 
residents of the Borough of Hawthorne. Received a letter of resignation 
from FF Dan DeRisi effective January 3, 2017. Dan is recently married and 
purchased a home in Oakland and no longer resides in the Borough. 
Received a Doctor's note from FF Mark Lundin returning him to light-
duty effective December 5, 2016. Received a letter dated January 1, 2017 from 
FF Bill Redmin requesting to return to full-duty as his leave has expired.  
 
The Officers' for the 2017 Fire Year are as follows: 
Asst. Chief, Anthony DiVincent  
Captain, Ronald Walker 
1st Lieutenant, Travis Lodder 
2nd Lieutenant, John Marsch  
 
The Drivers' and Alternates for 2017: 
Drivers: Victor Tamburro, Brian Vanderhook, Bill Redmon, and Dave Maher 
Alternates: Jason Crawford, Mark Lundin, Bill Marra, Dennis McCarvill, 
Rebecca Morton, Bill Seidel, and Andrew Skae. 
 
Wishing a healthy and happy new year to all of our members and their 
families.  
 
With the above noted exceptions, all equipment and members are in good 
working order. 
 
Chief Speranza: Will you be making the appointment or will Asst. Chief 
Elect Anthony DiVincent be making the arrangements? 
Asst. Chief Maher: We will work it out.  
 
Engine Company #3 
 
Asst. Chief Joseph Longo reported that for the month of December 2016, 
Company #3 responded to:  21 box alarms, 0 radio alarm(s), 0 still alarm(s), (1) 
mutual aid response(s), 0 standbys, and 0 drill(s) for a total of 22 alarms. In 
addition, held 0 training(s). 
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Engine Co. 3 extends its deepest regrets and condolences to Ex-Asst. Chief 
George DeGroot, Captain Dominick DeGroot and family, for the loss of 
their wife and mother. To FF Jim Bakker, Tom Bakker, Sr., Tom Bakker, Jr. and 
family for the loss of their sister and aunt. To Ex-Borough Chief Victor 
Tamburro, Junior FF's Christopher, Carlie, Kimberly, Kyle and family, for the 
loss of their father and grandfather. To Captain Dave Sylvester and family 
for the loss of his father. To Ex-Asst. Chief Greg Fox and family for the 
loss of his father-in-law. We will keep them all in our prayers. 
 
Engine Co. 3 is waiting to hear back from Seagrave to schedule repairs for 
master pressure intake gauge; system blanks out and resets to incorrect 
readings, needs a set of mechanical gauges to be installed.  
 
FF Darryl Foca needs his jacket repaired, it was damaged in the Prescott 
Avenue house fire. Waiting to hear from Chief Speranza on repairs.  
 
With the above noted exceptions, all equipment and members are in good 
working order. 
 
The board members were all in agreement to relieve ff Anema as an active ff.   
 
Engine Company #4 
 
Asst. Chief Peter Van Der Velde, reported for the month of December 2016, 
Company #4 responded to: 20 box alarms, 0 still alarm(s), 4 mutual aid 
response(s), 0 radio alarm(s), 1 drill(s), 0 standby(s), for a total of 25 alarms. 
In addition, held 0 training(s). 
 
Engine 4 had (4) regulators that need to be repaired.  
 
Engine Co. 4 had the battery meter display repaired on the apparatus by 
Pinnacle. Engine 4 is having an issue with the rear inlet valve not opening.  
 
Helmet shield were ordered from AAA last January and to date have never 
been received. Is it possible for us to order from a company online or in 
the area? Our shields for Capt. And Lts. Will not even sit in the crown of 
the holder. They must be 20 years old by now. What is the status of our 
pony length that was ordered a year ago? If AAA cannot fulfill our orders  
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can we possibly look into a new vendor? Also, requesting (2) new portable 
batteries.  
 
Letter turned in by FF Craig Geier requesting Military LOA, as he is joining 
the Air Force this month.  
 
Company 4 Firematic Officers for the 2017 Fire Year are as follows: 
Asst. Chief, Peter Van Der Velde 
Capt. Devin Hughes 
1st Lieutenant Gerry Flanagan 
2nd Lieutenant John Hurley  
 
With the above noted exceptions, all equipment and members are in good 
working order. 
 
Rescue Company #5 
 
Asst. Chief Warner reported for the month of December 2016 Company #5 
responded to: 28 box alarm(s), 0 still alarm(s), 0 radio alarm(s), 0 standby(s), 1 
drill(s) for a total of 29 alarms. In addition, held 0 training(s).  
 
Three members have measured for gear and is expected to be delivered in 
the next few weeks. Thank you to all outgoing officers for your time and 
commitment to the Hawthorne Fire Department. Congratulations to the 
incoming officers and best of luck.  
 
With the above noted exceptions, all equipment and members are in good 
working order. 
 
Borough Chief Speranza’s Report:  
 
First and fore more, I would like to wish all of our members and their 
families a happy and healthy new year! 
 
I would also like to extend my sincere condolences to the members and 
families who recently faced a loss.  
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With the new Year, we introduce new officers and I would like to welcome 
Asst. Chief DiVincent, and all of our new entry lower tier officers. I 
would also like to thank each of you who have left rank and Asst. Chief 
Maher who leaves the Board as of tonight, I personally wish each of you 
the best this coming year.  
I would like to thank our members for their attendance to last night's 
department meeting and for the great job at the Hawthorne Avenue house 
fire yesterday.  
 
Dates to Remember: 
January 13th - 100th anniversary installation dinner; 7:00PM Macaluso's  
January 15th or 16th - A department drill will be held at the McBride 
address. Dates are tentative, but stable. 
January 17th & 18th - Officers training held at Glen Rock HQ 7:15PM 
February 6th - 6:00PM - 8:00PM, Dept. snow tubing at Campgaw, $14.00 per 
person due by Friday, January 13th  
 
COMMITTEES: 
 
Communication Division:  
 
Members of the Communications Division reported that for the month of 
December 2016, Communications Division responded to: 0 alarms, 18 radio 
alarm(s), 0 still alarm(s), 0 standbys, and 2 drill(s) for a total of 20 alarms. 
In addition, held 0 training(s) and 3 meetings.  
 
The computer and recording equipment in the radio room and Fieldcomm 
are in working order as of December 31, 2016.  
 
With the above noted exceptions, all equipment and members are in good 
working order. 
 
Fire Prevention: No report at this time.  
 
Ladies Auxiliary: No report at this time.  
 
Junior FF’s (Explorer Program):  No report at this time. 
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In School Program:  No report at this time.  
     
Hawthorne Day: No report at this time. 
 
100th Anniversary: No report at this time.  
 
Ordinance Committee:  
 
Training Center: No report at this time.   
 
Safety Officers: No Report at this time.   
 
Exempt/ Relief:  
Ex-Borough Chief Victor Tamburro:  
Meeting this Thursday, January 12th 
Exempt 7:30PM 
Relief 8:00PM  
 
All Asst. Chief's will be receiving paperwork this week.  
 
Website:  No report at this time.  
 
Old Business:  
 
Company 1:  
Asst. Chief Di Bella: Waiting on Capt. Tripicchio & Lt. Luscombe to get 
report for antifreeze from Fire Safety or Cummins.  
Company 2: No report at this time. 
Company 3: No report at this time. 
Company 4: No report at this time. 
Company 5: No report at this time. 
Chief’s Report:  
Chief Speranza:  
Believes pony lengths were off of bond, if that is correct, we have 
not paid yet and may be able to revert to another vendor. 
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New Business:  
 
Oath of Office:  
 
Company 1: No report at this time. 
Company 2: No report at this time. 
Company 3: No report at this time. 
Company 4:  
Asst. Chief Van Der Velde: What about the shield that were ordered by Asst. 
Chief Di Bella?  
Chief Speranza: Contact AAA and see where they are standing on that.  
Clerk Flowers: A REQ was recently put in with the Borough for us to 
purchase new shields. 
Asst. Chief Di Bella: They sent the wrong shields when ordered and were  
Asst. Chief Van Der Velde: We never received any from that order and it 
has been over a year. This has gone back all the way to Asst. Chief Nelson. 
Chief Speranza: We will set a meeting with AAA to reconcile this issue. Asst. 
Chief Longo, you generated that quote with AAA for the pony lengths, 
correct? 
Asst. Chief Longo: Correct. Please forward that.  
Clerk Flowers: I believe we have already have a PO in place for the pony 
lengths. Order was not placed because our account is on hold.   
Company 5: No report at this time.   
Chief’s Report: No report at this time.  
 
Change of Officers took place. Ex--Asst. Chief David Maher stepped 
down from the Board and Asst. Chief Anthony DiVincent took his 
seat.  
 
Chief Speranza: Welcome Asst. Chief Anthony DiVincent and thank you Ex-
Asst. Chief Maher for your services.  
 
Good & Welfare:  
 
Company 1: All members and equipment are good and in working order. 
Company 2:  
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Asst. Chief DiVincent: I would like to keep the Tamburro family in our 
thoughts and prayers for the recent loss of their father and 
grandfather.  
Company 3:  
Asst. Chief Longo: I would like to keep the Bakker family in our thoughts 
and prayers for the recent loss of their sister. I would also like to keep all 
the other families in our thoughts and prayers for the recent loss of 
their loved one(s).  
Company 4: All members and equipment are good and in working order. 
Company 5: All members and equipment are good and in working order. 
Chief’s Report: All members and equipment are good and in working 
order. 
 
Chief Speranza temporarily closed the Fire Board session and 
opened the meeting to public.  
 
Ex-Asst. Chief G. DeGroot: Question on alarms reported by the Board. How 
do we all get different alarms? 
Asst. Chief Van Der Velde: Engine 4 does a lot of mutual aid for Glen Rock 
therefore we will have additional credited calls.  
Asst. Chief Warner: We also include our drills in the final count. 
Ex-Asst. Chief G. DeGroot: Why is it not read off in a way that we can 
understand this breakdown? ___ box alarms ___ Mutual aid alarms = ___.  
Clerk Flowers: When the minutes are typed, and printed they are displayed 
this way. 
Ex-Asst. Chief G. DeGroot: It would be best understood if they could read 
this during the meeting as well.  
 
Ex-Asst. Chief Marsch: Inquired about the PCCC payment for the 
telecommunications course.  
Clerk Flowers: This was for Shedasha Butler to do the basic 
telecommunications course.  
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Chief Speranza: We have our members complete a basic telecommunications 
course to certify them of the fire desk. It is equivalent to firefighter 1 one 
firefighters.  
 
Ex-Asst. Chief Maher: Expressed his concern about how the radio 
communications division used too much air time during the recent fire 
on Hawthorne Avenue. The first few minutes are the most crucial and 
while the Officers were trying to coordinate and relay information, 
radio communications would cut them off. Was this much air time for 
them necessary? 
Chief Speranza: Absolutely not and we will be discussing this concern 
with them. 
Asst. Chief Longo: This may be our fault for not explaining this to them.  
Capt. Pagnozzi: This has been brought to their attention in the past.  
 
Ex-Asst. Chief G. DeGroot: Was there a reason to shut down the fire desk 
when there were 4 guys on the truck?  
Chief Speranza: No. This is going to be discussed as well, along with other 
complaints this upcoming Monday. (1) Member should have stayed at the 
fire desk.  
 
Chief Speranza closed the Fire Board session to the public and 
reopened to Board.  
 
Chief Speranza closed the Fire Board session to the public. 
 
A motion of adjournment was made Chief Warner and seconded by Asst. 
Chief Longo.  
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 

Lindsay Flowers 
Board Secretary  
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	Engine Co. 3 extends its deepest regrets and condolences to Ex-Asst. Chief George DeGroot, Captain Dominick DeGroot and family, for the loss of their wife and mother. To FF Jim Bakker, Tom Bakker, Sr., Tom Bakker, Jr. and family for the loss of their sister and aunt. To Ex-Borough Chief Victor Tamburro, Junior FF's Christopher, Carlie, Kimberly, Kyle and family, for the loss of their father and grandfather. To Captain Dave Sylvester and family for the loss of his father. To Ex-Asst. Chief Greg Fox and family for the loss of his father-in-law. We will keep them all in our prayers.
	Engine Co. 3 is waiting to hear back from Seagrave to schedule repairs for master pressure intake gauge; system blanks out and resets to incorrect readings, needs a set of mechanical gauges to be installed. 
	FF Darryl Foca needs his jacket repaired, it was damaged in the Prescott Avenue house fire. Waiting to hear from Chief Speranza on repairs. 
	With the above noted exceptions, all equipment and members are in good working order.
	The board members were all in agreement to relieve ff Anema as an active ff.  
	Engine Company #4
	Asst. Chief Peter Van Der Velde, reported for the month of December 2016, Company #4 responded to: 20 box alarms, 0 still alarm(s), 4 mutual aid response(s), 0 radio alarm(s), 1 drill(s), 0 standby(s), for a total of 25 alarms. In addition, held 0 training(s).
	Engine 4 had (4) regulators that need to be repaired. 
	Engine Co. 4 had the battery meter display repaired on the apparatus by Pinnacle. Engine 4 is having an issue with the rear inlet valve not opening. 
	Helmet shield were ordered from AAA last January and to date have never been received. Is it possible for us to order from a company online or in the area? Our shields for Capt. And Lts. Will not even sit in the crown of the holder. They must be 20 years old by now. What is the status of our pony length that was ordered a year ago? If AAA cannot fulfill our orders 
	can we possibly look into a new vendor? Also, requesting (2) new portable batteries. 
	Letter turned in by FF Craig Geier requesting Military LOA, as he is joining the Air Force this month. 
	Company 4 Firematic Officers for the 2017 Fire Year are as follows:
	Asst. Chief, Peter Van Der Velde
	Capt. Devin Hughes
	1st Lieutenant Gerry Flanagan
	2nd Lieutenant John Hurley 
	With the above noted exceptions, all equipment and members are in good working order.
	Rescue Company #5
	Asst. Chief Warner reported for the month of December 2016 Company #5 responded to: 28 box alarm(s), 0 still alarm(s), 0 radio alarm(s), 0 standby(s), 1 drill(s) for a total of 29 alarms. In addition, held 0 training(s). 
	Three members have measured for gear and is expected to be delivered in the next few weeks. Thank you to all outgoing officers for your time and commitment to the Hawthorne Fire Department. Congratulations to the incoming officers and best of luck. 
	With the above noted exceptions, all equipment and members are in good working order.
	Borough Chief Speranza’s Report: 
	First and fore more, I would like to wish all of our members and their families a happy and healthy new year!
	I would also like to extend my sincere condolences to the members and families who recently faced a loss. 
	With the new Year, we introduce new officers and I would like to welcome Asst. Chief DiVincent, and all of our new entry lower tier officers. I would also like to thank each of you who have left rank and Asst. Chief Maher who leaves the Board as of tonight, I personally wish each of you the best this coming year. 
	I would like to thank our members for their attendance to last night's department meeting and for the great job at the Hawthorne Avenue house fire yesterday. 
	Dates to Remember:
	January 13th - 100th anniversary installation dinner; 7:00PM Macaluso's 
	January 15th or 16th - A department drill will be held at the McBride address. Dates are tentative, but stable.
	January 17th & 18th - Officers training held at Glen Rock HQ 7:15PM
	February 6th - 6:00PM - 8:00PM, Dept. snow tubing at Campgaw, $14.00 per person due by Friday, January 13th 
	COMMITTEES:
	Communication Division: 
	Members of the Communications Division reported that for the month of December 2016, Communications Division responded to: 0 alarms, 18 radio alarm(s), 0 still alarm(s), 0 standbys, and 2 drill(s) for a total of 20 alarms. In addition, held 0 training(s) and 3 meetings. 
	The computer and recording equipment in the radio room and Fieldcomm are in working order as of December 31, 2016. 
	With the above noted exceptions, all equipment and members are in good working order.
	Fire Prevention: No report at this time. 
	Ladies Auxiliary: No report at this time. 
	Junior FF’s (Explorer Program):  No report at this time.
	In School Program:  No report at this time. 
	Hawthorne Day: No report at this time.
	100th Anniversary: No report at this time. 
	Ordinance Committee: 
	Training Center: No report at this time.  
	Safety Officers: No Report at this time.  
	Exempt/ Relief: 
	Ex-Borough Chief Victor Tamburro: 
	Meeting this Thursday, January 12th
	Exempt 7:30PM
	Relief 8:00PM 
	All Asst. Chief's will be receiving paperwork this week. 
	Website:  No report at this time. 
	Old Business: 
	Company 1: 
	Asst. Chief Di Bella: Waiting on Capt. Tripicchio & Lt. Luscombe to get report for antifreeze from Fire Safety or Cummins. 
	Company 2: No report at this time.
	Company 3: No report at this time.
	Company 4: No report at this time.
	Company 5: No report at this time.
	Chief’s Report: 
	Chief Speranza: 
	Believes pony lengths were off of bond, if that is correct, we have not paid yet and may be able to revert to another vendor.
	New Business: 
	Oath of Office: 
	Company 1: No report at this time.
	Company 2: No report at this time.
	Company 3: No report at this time.
	Company 4: 
	Asst. Chief Van Der Velde: What about the shield that were ordered by Asst. Chief Di Bella? 
	Chief Speranza: Contact AAA and see where they are standing on that. 
	Clerk Flowers: A REQ was recently put in with the Borough for us to purchase new shields.
	Asst. Chief Di Bella: They sent the wrong shields when ordered and were 
	Asst. Chief Van Der Velde: We never received any from that order and it has been over a year. This has gone back all the way to Asst. Chief Nelson.
	Chief Speranza: We will set a meeting with AAA to reconcile this issue. Asst. Chief Longo, you generated that quote with AAA for the pony lengths, correct?
	Asst. Chief Longo: Correct. Please forward that. 
	Clerk Flowers: I believe we have already have a PO in place for the pony lengths. Order was not placed because our account is on hold.  
	Company 5: No report at this time.  
	Chief’s Report: No report at this time. 
	Change of Officers took place. Ex--Asst. Chief David Maher stepped down from the Board and Asst. Chief Anthony DiVincent took his seat. 
	Chief Speranza: Welcome Asst. Chief Anthony DiVincent and thank you Ex-Asst. Chief Maher for your services. 
	Good & Welfare: 
	Company 1: All members and equipment are good and in working order.
	Company 2: 
	Asst. Chief DiVincent: I would like to keep the Tamburro family in our thoughts and prayers for the recent loss of their father and grandfather. 
	Company 3: 
	Asst. Chief Longo: I would like to keep the Bakker family in our thoughts and prayers for the recent loss of their sister. I would also like to keep all the other families in our thoughts and prayers for the recent loss of their loved one(s). 
	Company 4: All members and equipment are good and in working order.
	Company 5: All members and equipment are good and in working order.
	Chief’s Report: All members and equipment are good and in working order.
	Chief Speranza temporarily closed the Fire Board session and opened the meeting to public. 
	Ex-Asst. Chief G. DeGroot: Question on alarms reported by the Board. How do we all get different alarms?
	Asst. Chief Van Der Velde: Engine 4 does a lot of mutual aid for Glen Rock therefore we will have additional credited calls. 
	Asst. Chief Warner: We also include our drills in the final count.
	Ex-Asst. Chief G. DeGroot: Why is it not read off in a way that we can understand this breakdown? ___ box alarms ___ Mutual aid alarms = ___. 
	Clerk Flowers: When the minutes are typed, and printed they are displayed this way.
	Ex-Asst. Chief G. DeGroot: It would be best understood if they could read this during the meeting as well. 
	Ex-Asst. Chief Marsch: Inquired about the PCCC payment for the telecommunications course. 
	Clerk Flowers: This was for Shedasha Butler to do the basic telecommunications course. 
	Chief Speranza: We have our members complete a basic telecommunications course to certify them of the fire desk. It is equivalent to firefighter 1 one firefighters. 
	Ex-Asst. Chief Maher: Expressed his concern about how the radio communications division used too much air time during the recent fire on Hawthorne Avenue. The first few minutes are the most crucial and while the Officers were trying to coordinate and relay information, radio communications would cut them off. Was this much air time for them necessary?
	Chief Speranza: Absolutely not and we will be discussing this concern with them.
	Asst. Chief Longo: This may be our fault for not explaining this to them. 
	Capt. Pagnozzi: This has been brought to their attention in the past. 
	Ex-Asst. Chief G. DeGroot: Was there a reason to shut down the fire desk when there were 4 guys on the truck? 
	Chief Speranza: No. This is going to be discussed as well, along with other complaints this upcoming Monday. (1) Member should have stayed at the fire desk. 
	Chief Speranza closed the Fire Board session to the public and reopened to Board. 
	Chief Speranza closed the Fire Board session to the public.
	A motion of adjournment was made Chief Warner and seconded by Asst. Chief Longo. 
	Respectfully Submitted,
	Lindsay Flowers
	Board Secretary 

